WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING

OCTOBER 13, 2003

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, at 7:30 p.m. on October 13, 2003.  Roll call as follows: Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Carole Oesterle, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf and Trustee Todd Baker.  Absent:  None.   Also present were Joe Pulver, Gregory Minshall, and Marvin Speer.  Invocation given by Clerk Oesterle.  The agenda was adjusted to add Marvin Speer and County MTA Meeting-Wednesday, October 22 at 7 p.m. at Leslie Township.

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of September 9, 2003 regular board meeting as printed. Motion carried.

Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and place on file.  Motion carried.  

Kenneth Chamberlain entered at 7:45 p.m.

· Public comment:  Gregory Minshall speaking on behalf of the Ingham County Drain Commission in regards to the Digital Orthophotography Project.  

· These photos are being tied to a base map of accurately surveyed section corners.

· This photography is being done with each pixel being a 6-inch square.

· Digital map may be access from computer.

· The photography will be enhanced with 2-foot contour lines to depict elevations which will tell which way it flows.

· Townships may choose to participate or not.  If they participate they set the amount of money they will contribute to have access to the program.

· Demonstration/discussion meetings set for Wednesday, Oct 15 and Thursday, Oct. 16 at 7 p.m. at the Hilliard County Building, Conference Room B.

Gregory Minshall exited at 8 p.m.

· Joe Pulver, Ingham County Road Commission addressed the board on the concerns we had about the poor workmanship of Swan Road project.  He stated that they used crushed limestone instead of gravel for better drainage.  He stated it was a little rough, but they think it will make a better base for a good road and they will do another chip seal next year and that should improve it.  Ingham County Road Commission will cover all regular maintenance for the road.  Other concerns were the Swan Road the haul route for the gravel pit is very bad.  He stated that the county has to talk to Joe Raica about this problem.  They have a cash bond from Joe Raica to keep the road in good condition.  It will cost about $30,000 to repair and pave strips or $38,000 to pave the whole road.  He stated that this would be done this year after decision is made with Joe Raica.

Elmer Phelps entered at 8:15 p.m

· Marvin Speer is building a home on 2466 Mt. Pleasant Road.  The Ingham County Road Commission denied a driveway permit because a hill doesn’t give him the 550 ft. visibility.  He has only 380 ft. of visibility.  The County Road Commission could grade the hill down about 2 ft. to give him the 550 ft. visibility that is required, but it would cost him $7,000 to have this done.  He is asking the township to help in the cost of this project.  Mr. Speer is willing to share in the cost of the road if the township could help him.  The consensus of the township board is that we would help if Ingham County Road Commission would go along with the plan. We would have Mr. Speer pay the township $3,500 and we would use that money to match our road improvement for next year if the county would let us take it early to get the job done before winter.  

Marvin Speer and Joe Pulver exited at 8:40 p.m.

· Zoning Board – Elmer Phelps stated that Robert Struble going to build a garage and may need a variance, but this has been worked out.  Rus VanNorman’s father wants to build a house on the farm and was directed to the Zoning Administrator.

· Zoning Administrator, Kenneth Chamberlain reported that he collected $2,356.60 in permits this last month.  We have already talked about all the zoning issues.

Old Business:  RE:  Ingham Township Fire Contract.  We received a letter from Ingham Township stating that they will not handle the billing and if we wanted to use an outside source to do our billing to let them know.  We signed the contract.

Communiqués:

· Stockbridge area genealogical/Historical Society-Re:  Cemeteries in our township.

· Department of Consumer & Industry Services-RE:  Receipt of resolution and ordinance.

· Sergeant Michael Perez, Ingham County Sheriff’s Office-RE:  Presentation on response to tornadoes.  Recommend the County MTA have them for the presentation.

· Ingham County Road Commission-Re:  Procedures and Guidelines for Developing Public Roads & One Land Division Application.

· Ingham County Health Department-RE:  Soil evaluation of Section 26 by Susan Nottingham.

· Department of Transportation-RE:  Traffic Summit, Friday, November 14 at 9 a.m. at Ingham County Road Commission.

· Capital Area District Library-RE:  Financial Statement.

· Dianne Bryum, State Representative-RE:  Instructional placards & Committee Meetings on Manufactured Housing Reform Legislation.

· The PAR-PLAN NEWS

· MotorCities-Automabile National Heritage Area Partnership, Inc.-newsletter

· Wolverine Pipe Line Company-RE:  Alternative Pipeline routes.

· Locke Township Supervisor Charles Galbreath-RE:  MTA Convention & ICE Committee.  They need donations for the goodie bags and well as gifts for the drawing.  Mary McArthur will check with some of the Stockbridge businesses, Dorwin Marshall will try to get someone to make an afghan or quilt and with Gee Farms on a White Oak Tree.  Carole will check on wreaths.  Diane & Todd will also try to find donations by our next meeting.

· Trustee Graf stated that Middle School teacher called her in regards to having the 8th grade girls do some service work at the park.  Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to buy enough paint to have them paint the bleachers.  Motion carried.

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay all the bills presented.  Motion carried.

Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 9:35 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Carole Oesterle, Clerk

